Centennial School PAC Meeting
Monday May 7, 2012

In Attendance:  Loriene Shantz (Co-treasurer), Sheryl Pasmans (Co-treasurer), Janice Van Veen, Dave Soer (Member at Large), Anna DeAngelis (Co-Secretary), Debbie Bruce (Member at Large), Jacquie Hutchins, Cinzia DeJesus, Susy Anselmo, Maria Parrotta (SPC), Lorene Chung (Co-Secretary), Val Fagrie, Brigitte Dunbar, Bruce Dent (Vice-Chairperson), Randy Castle (Chairperson), Mary Robertson, Coleen Bohlen, Sheri  Ray (DPAC Rep & SPC), Rob Zambrano (Principal), and teachers Maria Thomas, Shane Pope, Diether Malakoff, Jennifer Whitcher, and Mike Johnson. 
Welcome: Randy called the meeting to order at 7:05 by welcoming the PAC and special guests. This will be the last PAC meeting for both Bruce and Randy and the members thanked them for their many years of service to the school community. 
Minutes: Coleen motioned to accept the meeting minutes from Feb 27, 2012 and Mary seconded the motion. Coleen also motioned to accept the meeting minutes for the Special meeting called April 16, 2012 and Lorene seconded the motion. 

New Business: 

Navid, a Centennial Secondary Community Coach was scheduled to discuss students’ sports and alternative strategies during the teachers’ job action however Navid did not attend the meeting. 

Discussion with Centennial teachers/union reps regarding job action: The teachers want to meet face to face with parents to hear their concerns and learn how job action is affecting families.  The action will likely continue into the next school year.  For year-end events, teachers are withdrawing as organizational representatives but can attend functions in a social capacity. Three teachers usually organize the dinner/dance.  Everything for the event has been booked and paid for in advance (January) so the organization is complete.  Both security and administrators will be present. Traditionally teachers sold the tickets at the school but parents will be asked to perform this function.  Mrs Thomas, Ciardullo, and Morisette will be attending the dinner/dance as guests and all contracts are in place so all should run smoothly.  For commencement, administrators will organize the calling of names.  Students will come with gowns and reader cards so much of the organizational aspects will be fulfilled prior to the event.  Traditionally there has been a crew of approximately twenty teachers at the commencement.  These roles will be filled by administrators from the feeder schools and a few retired teachers.  Parents of grades 9, 10, and 11 students will be needed to get graduates in line etc.  A criminal records check will not be required to volunteer for this service.  Job action is not about shutting things down.  
Parents are frustrated that this should have been a special year for the graduating class.  Fears will continue in September.  There are concerns regarding collective bargaining, labour issues and educational developments.  What parents can do is to express their concerns to their MLAs.  It’s frustrating that the two sides cannot even agree on a mediator.  Teachers are working toward some disruption in the short term for long term gain.  The biggest issue is class size and composition as the kids in the middle of the classroom dynamic get lost – time is spent helping the kids who struggle and those at the top of the class who seek out help, but the children in the middle do not get much of their teachers’ attention due to time restraints and large class sizes.  A parent suggested that the CTA advertize their position in local newspapers.  

Two consistent parent concerns are tutoring and timing as well as sports teams.  Should parents enlist a private tutor, and at what point?  After school tutorials with teachers are a go.  Sports teams are also confusing.  It is felt that all should be stopped at the same time or none should be stopped.  The BCTF is telling people what they can or cannot do with their free time. 
One parent is a post secondary educator and finds that many of her students have trouble writing, spelling and doing basic math.   The kids have been pushed through the education system although they are not properly learning the skills they should be learning during the K-12 years.  Another parent is an employer and complained that the young people working for her often lack the same basic knowledge and she has to babysit them.  One of the teachers advised that the ratio in shop classes is 29 students to a single teacher when at BCIT it is a fraction of this.  This poses many safety issues and some schools have rotating student sit-outs to help with the issue.  Centennial has the best shop classes in the district but seven teachers are made to share one budget.  All of this speaks toward class sizes being too large and teachers not having enough time to work with all students who require attention.  

Thank you to the teachers who came out to speak with us this evening. 

Rob handed out a new Centennial School Code of Conduct 2011/2012 and asked that the PAC take it away to read and offer feedback. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Sheryl

Sheryl reviewed Centennial PAC activity for the period ending March 31, 2012. Outstanding cheque #200 should read ‘aftergrad’ (not C Bohlen).   For student recognition it is likely that there will be an awards afternoon rather than an evening as teachers are typically involved.  Payment has not yet been made for water filters as we want the company to ensure that service is not interrupted continually as seems to be the case now.  

DPAC:  Sheri

Coquitlam is hosting the BCCPAC conference May 25 – 27 at the Executive Plaza on North Road. There is a free parent evening May 26 at 7pm which all parents are welcome to attend. 
Thirty pages of resolutions are to be passed.  Sheri will review them on behalf of the Centennial PAC. 

Administrator’s Report:  Rob 

This has been a bad year but done as well as possible.  If parents have any teacher issues they should let him know. 

How useful are tutorials?  Currently five minutes are taken off each class on tutorial day.  It was suggested that tutorials be moved from first block and that the block be longer and possibly moved to Wednesdays.  Part of a teacher’s professional responsibilities is to help students either before, after, or during lunch when needed.  Some kids wait until the scheduled tutorial rather than seeking help when needed.  

For music students, some tours and performances are part of educational outcomes so these still do occur outside of traditional school hours. 

Report cards for term 5 will be coming out May 17. 

May 18 is a Pro-D day and the new school building will be reviewed.  The portables will be taken away over the next few months.  Some have been sold to a company in Surrey.  Three will be put on the lawn in front of the school and three will be going to Parkland School.  The grass area by the district office will be changed to gravel for parking but the school will still be forty spots short.  Construction is scheduled to start in February 2013.  

The existing school building is falling apart!  The leaking pipes and roof issue explain the buckets in the hallways.  If you have any safety issues as a result of the condition of the school, please email Rob and copy both Randy and Bruce. 

There have been lots of behaviour issues but not just at Centennial.  

On May 17 there will be a speaker for grade 12s (Heather Charlton) in period two regarding drinking and driving and taking responsibility, just in time for the May long weekend. 

There will be a grade 12 assembly on May 25th to outline grad:  May 28-Jun 1 grad ticket sales for both dinner/dance and for aftergrad will be sold by parent volunteers; Jun 21 at 7pm the commencement ceremonies will be held at the Queen Elizabeth Theatre in Vancouver; Jun 23 the dinner/dance will be held at the Hyatt followed by the aftergrad in the Centennial courtyard (Hawaiian themed).  

Jun 1 will see the second annual Centennial Show & Shine.

Jun 3 “Ford Drive One for Your School” event will be held in the parking lot of the seniors centre across from the school.  Twenty dollars will be donated to aftergrad for every test drive. 

The May long weekend at Whistler is both unsanctioned and unsupervised by the school.  

PAC Elections:  Randy

There was some discussion regarding holding the PAC elections tonight or to defer to the September meeting. Coleen motioned to hold the elections tonight and Val seconded the motion. Passed. 

Great thanks to the people who have graciously volunteered as follows: 

Chairperson – Jacquie Hutchins

Secretary – Mary Robertson

Treasurer – Loriene Shantz

Assistant Treasurer – Sheryl Pasmans

DPAC Rep – Sheri Ray

Members at Large – Dave Soer, Debbie Bruce, (vacant)

SPC – must be voted in and will wait to do so at the September meeting.

Congratulations to all. 

The date for the next official meeting was chosen as September 24 at 7pm in the school library.

The date for the June PAC social was chosen as June 12 at 6pm with the location TBA.  

Diether Malakoff won the door prize. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:15.

